
 
 
Subject: Palm Jumeirah Beach Enhancements 
 
Dear Guest, 
 
The developer for Palm Jumeirah, Nakheel has recently announced a plan for enhancements to the beach on the 
trunk of Palm Island with a new boardwalk and dining concepts. During this time, Fairmont The Palm hotel will 
continue to operate as normal with access to the beach which will have additional landscaping. All hotel guests 
will continue to enjoy the resort’s four temperature controlled swimming pools and landscaped gardens, in 
addition to an array of fitness and wellness activities. 
 
We would like to report that we have received very few comments from guests and the hotel continues to enjoy 
high level of occupancy with full access to all leisure activities and a spacious beach.  The partitions that were 
placed to ensure the privacy of our guests and members have now been beautified with mirrors, plants and trees 
and we are pleased to share with you some images to give you firsthand experience of what our valued customers 
can currently enjoy. To view the current guest experience at our hotel, please click here 
 
The most up to date photos of our beach and swimming pools can be viewed here: 
 
Panoramic Beach View  

 
 
Family Pool 

 
                        
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://youtu.be/ORSvUtlQkQA


 
Adult Pool  

 
 
Seaview Garden  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Beach View  

 
 
Based on the latest update received from the developer, the work will carry on over Ramadan and the summer 
months. A previous initial work with the purpose of removing the beach sand has been initiated. The work 
includes landscaping of a garden and a playground area to the right hand side of the resort and pavement of a 
boulevard along the beach together with the sand hauling that will take place simultaneously.  
 
As the project will evolve, there might be some level of external disruption or noise that can be expected. We 
cannot provide more accurate information at this stage since the landscaping work evolves on a daily basis. 
 
Thank you for your understanding and we look forward to having you stay with us soon.  
 
Should you have any questions or concerns in regards to future bookings, please don’t hesitate to contact our 
Duty Manager at Palm.Dutymanager@Fairmont.com who will provide you with the most up-to-date information 
on a regular basis. 
 

 
Best regards, 

 
 
Mark Sawkins 
General Manager 
Fairmont The Palm 
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